Park Meeting on May 14, 2013, Community Center at 7:00

Meeting was called to order.

Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Roll Call was taken. Ed Carter and Dave Bach were present, along with trustee Mary Goveia. Visitors included Amber Vance, Thomas Kretz, and Steven Kretz. No votes could be taken as there was not a quorum.

A review of two current Eagle Projects was done. Thomas went over his plans to build a 8 ft by 4ft utility shed by the pavilion. There is a need for lumber, shingles, and gravel, and miscellaneous construction items. Cost for the project is over \$1,000. Mary will ask for donations in the June Flyer.

Steven went over the dimensions of the parking lot planned for entry to Kickapoo Park off Huff Road. Ed thought he might get some donations for the posts from McLean County. He will check on this.

Details for the Dooley Park Car Show date set for Sunday, May 19th. A rain date is for the following Sunday, May 26th. Time is 11 to 2, no admission except for cars/vehicles entering the show. Food will be provided by Boy Scout troop 53, with the Park committee selling ice cream and desserts.

Garage Sale report- only 2 people have signed up so far, the event will be advertised for Saturday, June 1, 2013. Advertisement for the event was in the May Flyer with signup by May 22nd. A map will be made and placed at BP and Freedom, and Village Hall. No charge to be on map.

Also on June 1st will be the Park sponsored Village Breakfast. Food item donations were discussed. Breakfast will be 7:00 to 10:00 A.M. in Dooley Park Pavilion.

July 4th update: 5K planning well on its way. It will occur on Saturday, June 29th, at Moraine View due to road construction. The parade will take a different route this year due to road construction. Discussions of the route occurred, with final decision to be reached at a later meeting. Events are falling into place. We will have 3 On 3 basketball, sand volleyball, three bands, at least two food vendors, and kids games. Also Marla has contacted the FFA and they will sponsor the tractor pull again. Booklet should be out in Mid June so collections can start. So far \$750 has been cut from expenses this year. Hopefully, it will not have an effect on the overall event.

Ed Carter volunteered to take out a dead tree and bush in the park. Both are small enough to use his back hoe.

Dave Bach announced his decision to resign from the Park Committee. He felt he had spent ten years on the committee and it was time to allow other people the opportunity to serve the park. A huge thank you went out to Dave for all he has helped with through the years.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00. Next meeting will be Monday, June 24th, at 6:00 at the Dooley Park Pavilion.